Berlin/Stockholm – Day 4
This morning we walked to the Kaiser Wilhelm Church, built around the turn of the last century and which partly survived an air raid in 1943.  The landmark was a short walk from our hotel.  What  remains today is an interesting structure and decorated walls and photos within.  The area around the church contains little shops – food and souvenirs – and an area in front of a shopping center with a most unusual fountain – which starts spouting at 10 a.m. on the dot. Next to this church is a new one with a magnificent organ which was playing as we entered.  The picture of Christ on the Cross is the centerpiece of this new church, with a background of blue light coming through blue glass tiles.
The rest of the pictures are all from our last few hours in Berlin – sights, people, etc. 

We had a 3 p.m. flight out of Tegel airport to Stockholm.  Flight was on an SAS (code shared with Lufthansa) prop plane which seated about 80 people (2 and 2 separated by an aisle) and – believe it or not – had 3 classes of customers!

Business class got a hot dog and drinks on the 1 and ½ hour flight; economy plus got a sandwich and a drink; and we, in economy, had to pay for everything, including a drink of water—2 euros for a can of mineral water.  We’ve traveled all over the world on airlines large and small and never have we had to pay for a soft drink much less a drink of water!  How outrageous!  And yes, the flight attendants were even pushing “duty free” on this short flight.  We have a similar flight very early next Saturday which takes us to Amsterdam where we then board our 777 home.  I don’t look forward to this flight and certainly know one airline – SAS – I won’t be patronizing in the future!

After landing, we took a taxi to our hotel – more expensive than taxis in Berlin or even Washington Dulles.  Stockholm has to be the most expensive city we’ve ever visited – including Paris and London, which aren’t cheap.  In most cities you can usually find something which is a bargain – food, good rooms at reasonable prices, etc.  Doesn’t look like there’s anything here that even comes close to reasonable by US standards.  Our hotel, Freys, is billed as a “charming, small hotel.”  Watch out for descriptors. “Charming” usually translates into small and cramped, and small hotel usually means old and badly in need of renovation.  This hotel is a couple steps above “flea bag” and compared to what we paid and received in Berlin ranks a minus “1” on a scale of 1 to 10 where 10 is excellent.  When we checked in I asked if there were a chair in the room so I could read.  The desk clerk – no concierge, bellboys or anything resembling service people – said there was a chair at the desk.  That, I emphasized, was not my point.  So, she “graciously” upgraded us to a larger room for the same price.  I don’t even want to imagine what the room would have been like without the upgrade!
We had a good dinner – hotel restaurant specializes in Belgian style mussels which we love – but would have paid half the price for the dinner in Brussels.  Food here appears to be expensive whether it’s McDonald’s or a convenience or grocery store and even more so at a restaurant.  As an example, a $1 bottle of Coke – size that comes out of a vending machine – is around  $2.50 US dollars here.

Tomorrow we take a 2.5 hour land and water tour of Stockholm to hit the highlights and see the sights.  Already not holding my breath.
